LINCOLN TRAIL ELEMENTARY

SBDM Council Annual Report

For the 2017-2018 School Year

Council Membership


Ahmad Almasarweh– Parent 


Kristy Bacon –Parent 


Emily Robbins – Teacher/Co-Chairperson


Lisa Jaggers – Teacher


Jennifer Schrock- Teacher


Gena Jeffries – Principal/Chairperson

A. Committees for 2017-2018 School Year

	Language Arts
	Science – 


	PBIS
	Wellness
	Special Occasion

	K- Cindy Riney
	K. Cindy Riney
	1. Andrea Meyer
	1. Sally Leonard
	1. Penny ONeal

	1. Leslie Lally
	1. Leslie Lally
	2.Emily Robbins
	2. Lisa Jaggers
	2. Rebecca Parrish

	2. Trish Simpson
	2. Janice Williams
	3. Kelli Hart
	3. Rebecca Parrish
	3. Trish Simpson

	3. Lisette Santos
	3. Amy Bow
	4. Kelly Miller
	4. Amy Bow
	4. Mary Jo Haydon

	4. Jenny Schrock
	4.Jenny Schrock
	5. Scott Squires
	5. Jill McIntrye
	5. Tracey Hardeman

	5. Rachelle Grey
	5. Alana Edwards
	6. Mary Jo Haydon
	6.Chad Sweeney
	6. Jessica Forbis

	Sp Area.  Mikki Bland
	
	
	
	


B. Lincoln Trail Elementary SBDM Council reviewed the following policies and made appropriate changes.

· Emergency Crisis Plan

· CSIP

· PD Plan

· Textbook Allocation

· Parent Involvement Policy

C. Measurement of Success

· Students successfully competed in the Vex Robotics State and World Championships.

· Beta students took first and third place at the state convention.
· Lincoln Trail Elementary continued their success in Academic Excellence with gains in student growth based on Measures of Academic Prefer. (MAP)

· Girls Volleyball Team won tournament
The involvement of parents and other community members in the school as volunteers helps make our schools successful. School and community volunteers contributed nearly 4,000 hours of service during the 2017-18 school year.

D. Other Information

Council Training


The council members attended training during the summer and fall of 2017. Training sessions were conducted by an approved trainer with KASC.  Training topics were: Overview, Revised State Content Standards, Balanced Assessment and Accountability, school finance and council roles in school budget.

The following actions were taken by the SBDM Council:

· The SBDM Council presented to Hardin County Board of Education their needs request for the 2018-2019 school year.

· The SBDM Council presented to Hardin County Board of Education their goals, plans, and accomplishments.
· SBDM teacher election was held in March for the 2018-2019 school year.Emily Robbins and Jenny Schrock will remain as teacher members. Susan Duvall will serve as our new teacher elected council member.  
· Lincoln Trail Elementary completed the 2017-2018 school year with an enrollment of 503 students in K-5th grade.

· One certified staff retirement, Becky Hillard, August 2017. One classified staff retirement, Lawana Nolan, February 2018.
· SBDM reviewed the implementation of Project Fit (grant from Hardin Memorial Hospital) and System 44 (Scholastic program for 3rd grade), Math 180 and Program reviews.

The Council was consulted on the hiring or transfer of the following staff during the 2017-18 school year:

· Kelly Blair- 2nd grade teacher

· Betty Kim- Instructional Assistant

· April Tatom- Instructional Assistant

· Jennifer Williams- FRC Coordinator

· Arianna Lozado- Instructional Assistant
· Kaitlin Compton- 1st grade teacher
Lincoln Trail Elementary Fundraising Report – SBDM Yearly Report 

	Name of Fundraiser
	Amount Raised
	How Funds Were Used

	School Pictures
	3,042
	Money swept into Fund 22 account for the use of purchasing additional technology related materials. 

	Yearbook Sales
	
	No profit  

	Bookfair/Scholastic Books
	2,784
	Funds to be used to purchase media & technology related materials and library books.

	
	
	

	Spring Festival
	
	PTA Fundraiser

	
	
	

	McDonald’s/Mr. Gatti’s Night
	
	PTA Fundraiser

	Valentine Graham
	
	PTA Fundraiser


